



 MEETING OF THE
LOUISIANA TUITION TRUST AUTHORITY

MINUTES OF MEETING
DATE:
May 16, 2012
TIME

10:30 a.m.
PLACE:
Louisiana Retirement Systems Building


Mr. F. Travis Lavigne, Jr., Authority Chair, called a meeting of the Louisiana Tuition Trust Authority to order at 10: 38 a.m.

The following members of the Authority were present:



Mr. F. Travis Lavigne, Jr.


Ms. Barbara Baier



Mr. Patrick Bell



Mr. Marco Dorsey


Dr. Sandra Harper



Mr. Pete Lafleur



Mr. Jimmy Long



Mr. Michael Murphy



Mr. Joe Salter



Dr. Larry Tremblay



Mr. John Williams


The following members were absent:


Dr. Toya Barnes-Teamer



Ms. Maurice Durbin


Mr. Tony Falterman



Dr. Michael Gargano



Sen. Eric Lafleur



Mr. Myron Lawson



Mr. Winfred Sibille



Mr. Stephen Toups


Eleven members were present which did not represent a quorum; therefore, in accordance with the Meeting Notice, the Chairman called the Executive Committee of the Louisiana Tuition Trust Authority to order.


The following members of the Authority’s Executive Committee were present:


Mr. Travis Lavigne


Ms. Barbara Baier


Dr. Sandra Harper


Mr. Jimmy Long


Mr. John Williams

Five members were present which did represent a quorum.  Mr. Lavigne temporarily appointed Mr. Michael Murhpy to the Executive Committee of the Authority.
The following staff members were present: 
  
Ms. Melanie Amrhein

Dr. Sujuan Boutte’


Ms. Alice Brown


Mr. Kelvin Deloch

Mr. George Eldredge

Ms. Carol Fulco

Mr. Jack Hart


Mr. Byron Henderson


Ms. Robyn Lively


Ms. Suzan Manuel

Mr. Jason McCann


Mr. Richard Omdal


Ms. Deborah Paul

Ms. Devlin Richard


Mr. David Roberts


Mr. Gus Wales

Under introductions and announcements, Mr. Lavigne expressed sympathy to Mr. Long and his family in the passing of his brother.  
Mr. Lavigne stated that Mr. Sibille underwent hip surgery on April 30, 2012.  Mr. Long reports that Mr. Sibille is recovering; however, this is a difficult surgery.  Mr. Lavigne wished him well.

Mr. Lavigne thanked Dr. Tremblay for chairing the meeting last month.  
Mr. Lavigne stated this is the last meeting for Mr. Dorsey as he is completing his term on the Louisiana Community and Technical College System (LCTSC) Board.  Mr. Lavigne thanked him for his service on both the Commission and Authority.  
Mr. Lavigne announced that Dr. Boutte’s son, Hal, graduated from Duke Medical School.  All members and staff joined in congratulating Dr. Boutte’.  


 The minutes of the March 19, 2012 Executive Committee of the Authority meeting were presented for review and approval.  Mr. Long made a motion for approval.  Mr. Murphy seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

Mr. Bell asked if the agenda should be adopted?  Mr. Lavigne stated that if the agenda is amended, the members have to approve; however, not on a routine basis.  Mr. Bell stated that he thought this was a requirement under Open Meetings Law.  Mr. Eldredge stated that it is not a requirement.  The requirement is that the meeting is posted.  Mr. Eldredge stated there are provisions in Robert’s Rules of Order which state if the board provides that the agenda be adopted, the board would have to adopt them at each meeting.  Mr. Eldredge stated the bylaws of the Authority do not require adoption of the agenda.  Mr. Bell asked if it is required in State Statute?  Mr. Eldredge stated it is not.

Mr. Lavigne offered a public comment period.  There were no comments.

Under Program Updates, Mr. Roberts presented the START Outreach Report for April 2012.  He reported that three of the eighteen total events in April were START marketing events attended by 140 attendees.  Mr. Roberts noted that the agency’s Financial Literacy and Development section conducted their last presentation and from this point forward, all START marketing will be done by the Public Information and Communications (PIC) staff.

Mr. Murphy noted that Mr. Roberts spoke to the Rotary Club in Bogalusa regarding the START Saving Program.  Mr. Murphy commended Mr. Roberts on the presentation and stated the Bogalusa Daily News published a great article which will reach many people.
Dr. Boutte’ presented the START Activity Report for the period ending April 30, 2012.  Dr. Boutte’ explained that this report shows the number of START accounts opened, closed, deposits, disbursements and refunds.  Dr. Boutte’ noted the report shows the active accounts and inactive accounts that were closed and the reasons for closing.  
Dr. Boutte’ presented the START activity comparison for April 2012 and the 5 year average for April.  
Dr. Boutte’ presented a report which gives investment options for all of the funds offered to START account owners.  The report shows the level of risk/reward for each fund and the number of participants in each. 

Under New Business, it was proposed that the Authority consider entering a contract with ThoughtSpan Technology, LLC to provide data processing support to the agency for support if its START Saving Program administration software.  Ms. Amrhein explained this contract has been in place for a number of years.  This is a routine contract to provide programming services the agency may require during the year.  Mr. Williams made a motion to approve.  Ms. Baier seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  

There being no further business, Ms. Baier made a motion to adjourn at 10:50 a.m.  Mr. Long seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
APPROVED:







F. Travis Lavigne, Jr.






Chairman 
12-90
Page 1 of 1
PAGE  
12-90
Page 4 of 4

